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We, the signatories of this letter, would like to state our serious concern regarding the military aggression of
the Russian Federation on Ukraine, the safety of the Ukrainian fencing community, and the effect of these
actions on international fencing. We also join the International Olympic Committee in condemning these
actions as breach of the Olympic Truce by the Russian government.

As stated in Chapter I of the FIE statutes, “solidarity between the strong and the weak is an undeniable
requisite, whether it be between continents, federations or athletes” for the fencing world to progress. We
express our firm support for the Ukrainian people as well as our solidarity with the whole Ukrainian fencing
community during these trying times.

Due to the events unfolding, many international sporting events have already been moved from the Russian
Federation to other countries, including the UEFA Champions League final, Formula 1 Grand Prix, and ATP
Challenger tournament. Furthermore, on 25th of February also the International Olympic Committee urged
all International Federations to relocate or cancel their sports events currently planned in Russia or Belarus.

Under the current circumstances, we can not see how the Russian Federation could act as the host for
international fencing competitions or other FIE and EFC activity. We therefore demand that FIE and EFC
will:
e Cancel and/or relocate all international fencing competitions and tournaments currently planned to
be held in the Russian Federation
e Cancel and/or relocate all meetings, trainings and other activities planned to be held in the Russian
Federation
e Provide material and moral support for the Ukrainian fencers, coaches and fencing community at
large as needed

These actions should be upheld until the military aggression and/or occupation of Ukraine by the Russian
Federation’s military has ended and international sanctions against the Russian Federation have been lifted.

On the 28th of February 2022,

Finnish Fencing and Pentathlon Federation, Joonas Lyytinen, President

North Macedonia Fencing Federation, Ljubomir Shopovski, General Secretary
Lithuanian Fencing Federation, Vytautas Polujanskas, President

Fencing Ireland, Desmond Gilhooly, President



Swedish Fencing Federation, Otto Drakenberg, President
Portuguese Fencing Federation, Clauso Neves, President
Latvian Fencing Federation, Erika Aze, President

Danish Fencing Federation, Jan Sylvest Jensen, President
Slovenian Fencing Federation, Rok Ponikvar, President
Norwegian Fencing Federation, Bjern Faye, President

Estonian Fencing Federation, Heino Mirks, Secretary General



